
25th June 2020 

Kia Ora te Whanau 

As we wind down toward the end of term 2 I would like to make 
mention of the work that has, and is, being done by staff and 
acknowledge the extra effort and dedication made by all to 
keep our school functioning and our programmes of learning 
happening in our classrooms during this challenging time. All 
staff have risen to the challenge presented by the Covid – 19 
pandemic and your hard work is appreciated. 

Recently the Ministry of Education had organised for all households that have not had internet access to        
receive a router and have this installed. If you have not received a router and still do not have internet           
capabilities in your home please let the school office know and we will follow this up. Further to this if you    
receive a device in the mail provided by the MoE, can you send it to school so we can add it to our bank of      
internet devices for use in classrooms.    

Totara Springs training will most likely be on a Tuesday afternoon from 1.00 – 3.00 pm beginning week 1 of 
term 3. Help with transport will be appreciated so if you can assist with this please let the office know. If you 
would like to begin making contributions toward camp fees please see Trish in the office and she will organise 
this with you. 

We have Ali from Zero waste with us next week taking students through a programme of waste reduction and 
recycling and how we can look after our environment. We look forward to having her with us. 

As mentioned last week we will have a school wide Hāngi for all students and staff next Thursday as a shared 
lunch. Donations of food, particularly vegetables, eg potatoes, kumara, pumpkins and cabbages will be a great 
help. 

Naku noa 
Phil Gurnick 

 

MASCOT 

Friday Lunch 

Lunch orders are          

happening this term    

every Friday.  $5.00 for a 

six inch sub roll.  Please 

bring money and place 

your order at the school 

office. 

Respect, Responsibility, Aroha, Self-discipline, Honesty 

Phone: 07 862 8602    Absentee Messages: 027 9523203 

Miller Avenue School—Creating brighter futures, together. 

  Coming Events 

Pipiri (June) 

29th  Zero Waste all Week with Alison Collings 

Hōngongoi (July) 

1st  Board of Trustees Meeting 6pm—Anyone  

  welcome to attend 

3rd  Last day of Term 2 

20th  First day of Term 3 

 

Nataya—Room 8 
Rage—Room 8 
Bella—Room 9 



 Miller Avenue School Contact Information 

 E-mail: office@millerave.school.nz 

 Website: www.millerave.school.nz 

 Bank Account: 03-1572-0010292-00 (please put in payment details) Westpac, Paeroa 

Miller Avenue School—Creating brighter futures, together. 

Public Notices 
HOLIDAY AND BREAKAWAY PROGRAMS AT PAEROA     

COMMUNITY  

SUPPORT TRUST 

Holiday Programs: July 6th-10th and July 13th-17th 
9am to 3pm, 5-11 years (Extra hours are available) 

Book at www.PCST-Community-Programs 
Breakaway Program: 6-10th July 13-17th July 

9am to 3pm, 11-17 year old 
Free—limited spaces, so book ahead! 

St Francis School Thames is 
holding a Matariki Art          
Exhibition on the 31st July to 
14th August at     Palmer's 
Gallery    Grahamstown, 750 
Pollen Street (next door to the 
bounty store).  
 

HOCKEY 2020 
 

Hockey will be starting as a short season this year. 

First games  Term 3 Week 1        8 week competition 

All interested players please contact: 

Alison  027723 8210 (After 5pm please) 

Or  e-mail:  ancimrie@gmail.com 

There will also be the opportunity to join a Kick Start 

Festival  being run and organised for Saturday 27th 

June and Saturday 4th July (Years 1—4 and 5—6)   

Wed 27th June and Wed 1st July (Years 7—8) 

Please contact me if you need any further               

information 



Positive Playground Caught Being Good Big ‘A’ attendance Award 

Realm—Room 10 

Flynn—Room 10 

 

 Room 9 

This weeks Te Reo 

Hāngi 
Earth Oven 
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NETBALL—TERM 3 
PLEASE NOTE NETBALL WILL NOW BE PLAYED ON THURSDAYS INSTEAD OF WEDNESDAYS   
STARTING AFTER THE SCHOOL HOLIDAYS.  NO FEES OR SUBS TO PAY.   
Dates: 23rd July, 30th July, 6th August, 13th August (20th & 27th August kept in lieu due to weather) 
 
 
MISSING 
Two size 6 school jumpers one with Isabella Jordan embroidered on the front under the MAS logo and 
one with Dreadon.  Can students please check their jumpers at school and at home as they may have 
been picked up by mistake.  If found please return to the school office or Mrs Bedford in Room 10. 
FREE EAR CLINIC 
Will be in Paeroa on 23rd July at the plunket rooms, cnr Wharf & Marshall Streets from 11.00am to 
12.30pm.  All children must be accompanied by a parent or legal guardian.  For further information on 
this service please phone 07 838 3565. 

Matariki Celebrations 
Our classes have all been doing Matariki Celebrations in different ways this week and next Thursday we 

will be having a hangi for all students and staff. 
This week Room 10 were in the kitchen making delicious bacon and vegetable soup.   

They got to eat the soup yesterday with buttered bread...Yummy! 
 

 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LEGO 

Please bring any unwanted lego pieces 

into our school. 

Thank you. 



f 

Servicing Paeroa for over 

35 years   

 

 

33 Puke Rd 

Paeroa 3600 

 

 

 
 

 

Veterinary Hospital & Pet Supplies 

Farm, Lifestyle & Equine Services & Supplies 

 

07 862 7295 

paeroa@fvs.co.nz 

Phone:  02108088043 

Miller Avenue School—Creating brighter futures, together. 

Rob Irwin 

We specialize in supplying and installing the  

following: 

 All types of flooring 

 Paint, plastering & wall paper 

 Window coverings 

 Kitchen and bathroom design & install 

 Indoor & Outdoor renovations 

 Project Management 

Phone: 022 171 0899 


